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UPDATE
SUFFOLK, Virginia (August 13, 2014) The Suffolk Fire Marshal’s Office advises
that following their investigation this afternoon Suffolk Police arrested Dion
Devonte Jones, age 18, of Suffolk, on charges of Arson/Personal Property
Greater than $200, Arson of an Unoccupied Building Greater than $200, and
Bomb/Burn Threat. He is currently being held at Western Tidewater Regional
Jail.

UPDATE
SUFFOLK, Virginia (August 5, 2014) The Suffolk Fire Marshal’s Office advises
that following their preliminary investigation the fire which destroyed a vehicle
and damaged a new mobile home early Saturday morning is believed to be
suspicious.

Anyone with information is asked to contact Crime Line at 1-888-Lock-U-Up.
When calling Crime Line, callers do not have to give their names or appear in
court. Citizens can also utilize TipSoft to anonymously submit crime-related tips
through the Web, a text message, or from any Android or iPhone mobile device
with the TipSubmit mobile app.

Tips can be submitted by visiting

www.tipsubmit.com, or by texting the word “CRIMES” (274637) with the keyword

SPDVATIP. TipSoft also supports users’ ability to submit videos or photos using
the TipSoft mobile app. If information leads to an arrest, the caller or “tipster”
could qualify for a reward of up to $1,000.

FIRE DAMAGES MOBILE HOME AND DESTROYS CAR
SUFFOLK, Virginia (August 2, 2014) Suffolk Fire & Rescue and the Suffolk
Police Department were on the scene earlier this morning of a residential
structure fire.

Emergency Communications received the call at 5:38 a.m. and units were on
scene at 5:46 a.m. The initial call was a vehicle fire close to a mobile home
located in Bullock’s Mobile Home Park in the 3800 block of Pughsville Road.
Upon arrival, the vehicle was fully involved by fire and had extended to the
mobile home.

The fire was extinguished and under control within 12 minutes.

The vehicle was declared a total loss. The mobile home was new and not yet
occupied.

Engines 5, 25, Ladder 5, Medic 5, Battalion 2 and the Fire Marshal responded to
the fire. No firefighters were injured.

The cause of the fire is under investigation by the Fire Marshal’s Office.
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